February 23, 2006
To:
Academic Governance Committee, University Senate

From:
School of Business, Faye Gilbert, Dean

Re:
Deactivation of the Master of Accountancy Program

The Dean and faculty members in the School of Business request the deactivation of the Master of Accountancy (MAac) program at Georgia College & State University, effective summer 2006. Faculty voted to deactivate the program in a faculty meeting, December 2, 2005.
Reasons for this action include:

· The number of incoming students in the MAac program has declined slightly each of the past three years (2003, 2004, 2005) to the point that the MAac was triggered for a comprehensive program review from the Board of Regents. Before this review could be completed, the discussion of deactivation of the program began. For several years a number of MAac courses in Macon were delivered via distance learning to generate sufficient numbers in any one course. However, the distance program has been eliminated.
· A consultant from AACSB (the School’s accreditation agency) raised the issue of the number of different graduate programs in the School and faculty sufficiency for delivering the MAac during a visit in the summer 2005. The School receives a re-accreditation visit in the fall 2006. Problems with scheduling, usage of instructors, and sufficiency of tenured and tenure-track faculty contributed to concerns about program viability. Problems with adequate numbers of qualified faculty have existed every year since the program began (in the spring 2001).
· The resignations of two accounting faculty members late in the summer 2005, and an unsuccessful search for a department chair, further emphasized the difficulty in managing a masters program in accountancy in both Milledgeville and in Macon while also fulfilling the needs of undergraduate accounting majors.

· Although two new faculty will start fall 2006 who are AACSB “academically qualified” in accounting, faculty in the School believe time is needed to re-evaluate the program, its fit with the School’s mission, scheduling challenges, and other issues.

Deactivation provides two years for the faculty in accounting to evaluate options for the program. During the period of deactivation, when no students will be admitted to the MAac, accounting undergraduates will be able to complete a masters degree via the Master of Management Information Systems (MMIS) with a four-course emphasis in accounting. The MMIS/accounting degree enables students to satisfy the 150-hour requirement to sit for the CPA exam and is in line with national trends for combining these two disciplines.
